
Pinal County School Office Education Service Agency Intergovernmental Agreement 

 

Hello, I am Director Joel Villegas, and the purpose of this agenda item is to request approval 
from the Board of Supervisors for the FY2021-2022 Intergovernmental Agreement of the Pinal 
County Education Service Consortium 

 

Agenda Item Summary: 

Each Fiscal Year the school districts of Pinal County have the option to participate in an 
Education Service Consortium under the Pinal County School Office Education Service Agency. 
This is a fee-based consortium. Fees for each district are determined by student population 
numbers. The purpose of the consortium is to efficiently provide services for districts in 
professional staff development, technical assistance, data disaggregation, and to serve as a 
liaison between district and the Arizona Department of Education. 

The Consortium model benefits school districts who do not have the capacity and personnel to 
offer these services.  School districts sign the IGA annually and it provides an agreement for the 
services provided and payment of fees. 

 

Conclusion: 

Approval of this item enters participating school districts into an agreement with Pinal County 
School Office for the Pinal County Education Service Consortium. Thank you for your 
consideration and time for this agenda item. 

 

 

 


